CENTRALIA RIFLE CLUB MINUTES
February 5, 2013 Board Meeting
7:00 PM

ANNUAL MEETING
The Annual Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by President, Neil Harmon.

Certification
*  President - Neil Harmon called the meeting to order. A quorum was present
*  Secretary — The minutes for December meeting were approved.
*  Treasurer — The Treasurers Report was approved. As of 1/31/13 the club has $10,309.18 in checking and
$9,515.15 in savings..

The following new members were voted into the club:

*  Charlie Lee *  Floyd Grimm

*  Joshua Cole * Lloyd Vaughan

*  Andrew Cole *  Wayne Lim

* Lorena Ashley *  Wesley Perdue

* Robert “Bruce” & Irene Brown *  David Westbrook
* Larry Moir * David Meents

*  Robert Balmelli *  Howard Hahnenkratt
*  Fred Hamilton *  William Bouschor
e Larry Roth * Jon Wiley

*  Fric Linn *  Noel Shields

*  Brian Rossiter *  Mary Moulton

e  John Moulton ¢

Board Members Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec
Neil Harmon P P

Donna Baxter EX EX
Vance/Shirl P P
Hendricks

Bob Fahnestock EX EX
Steve & Sue P P
Carmick

Lee Hayes P P
Skip Blank P EX
Calvert Miller P P
Jacob Lenz P EX
Dan Freeman P P
Dan Steffen P P

Bill Gilmore P P
Legend: C=Cancelled P=Present A=Absent EX=Excused Absence

Motions passed by the Board:

A motion was approved to dip into the savings to combine with a $5,000 grant from the NRA Foundation, to
complete the ceiling project on the North side of the range based on the estimate from Brad for materials.

BUSINESS DISCUSSED: SEE ATTACHED “X-RING NEWS”
Meeting was adjourned at 8:20 PM

The next meeting will be held on March 5, 2013.



CENTRALIA RIFLE CLUB & JUNIOR DIVISION
X - RING NEWSLETTER

VOLUME 7, NUMBER 1 JANUARY 2013

We welcome our new members for this month: Charlie Lee, Floyd Grimm, Joshua Cole, Andrew Cole, Lloyd
Vaughan, Wayne Linn, Lorena Ashley, Wesley Perdue, Bruce & Irene Brown, David Westbrook, Larry Moir, David
Meents, Robert Balmelli, Howard Hahnenkratt, Fred Hamilton, William Bouschor, Larry Roth, Jon Wiley, Eric
Linn, Noel Shields, Brian Rossiter, Mary Moulton, and John Moulton.

We hope you will make lots of new friends and enjoy good shooting. Steve explained to new members that the
range is open 24/7 except for a few special events. For example: High School rifle teams (November thru February
from 3-7), during BME events (scheduled twice a year), and during Hunters Education.

Note: If you give your door access number to anyone you will be out of the club.

New members’ codes will be entered in the door after the First Steps class has been completed and the background
check completed or copy of Concealed Carry Permit submitted.

PISTOL FIRST STEPS
New members will be required to take a “Pistol First Steps” course, unless they have evidence of prior training. The
class will generally be scheduled every month. The only cost for the class will be $14.00, the cost of materials.

BACKGROUND CHECKS

Because the club has unsupervised shooting we must ensure members are legal to possess a weapon. An application
fee of $25.00 will be charged to all members for a background check. The fee will be waived if the applicant has a
concealed carry permit.

Bob Fahnenstock’s wife is ill, he will be taking care of her for a while, we all wish her

BOWLING PIN SHOOT

Wednesday Night Bowling Pin Shoots begin at 7:00 pm. We hold a Bowling Pin Shoot with .22’s and when
completed we begin another shoot with the higher calibers up to .45’s. Cost is $10.00 per week for either session or
$15 for both sessions.

BULLSEYE SHOOT

Bulls-eye shoot begins on February 21%% and continues for eleven weeks.

SCHEDULE
A six month schedule has been completed. Check the calendar for planned events.

PATCHES AND T SHIRTS
*  Patches are $5.00

e T Shirts are $20.00

* Hats $10.00

OLD BUSINESS

. Jackets with the club logo on them will be available for purchase soon.

. The procedure for documenting lending of club rifles was tabled for future consideration.

. An 800 number is available to obtain a lifetime membership in the NRA for $300.00

. Vance asked about the blacktop ramp the city was going to build when they were doing other blacktop

work. This may still happen even though we currently have a wooden ramp courtesy of Cal Miller. This works
well for now.

. The new roster will be ready soon. The board will discuss who will have a copy.

. Sixty thousand rounds of ammunition were purchased for the Junior shooters.



NEW BUSINESS

. The club received appreciation letters from two of the cadets with the Civil Air Patrol, attending the most
recent Basic Rifle Class. They were pleased with their experience and learned that safety is most important.
The club has provided this training since 1984.

. A group of volunteers agreed to meet at 9:00 am on Saturday, February 23 to help with the lead mining.
The lead is sifted out of the sand and recycled raising funds for the club.

. Daniel reported Sign Pro banners 3’ x 5’ cost $300 per banner to advertise Bowling Pin and Bulls-eye
shoots.

NRA BANQUET

This is a lot of fun and helps support the Friends of NRA Foundation. The fun includes raffles, a silent auction, and
a live auction. Attending and participating helps support our club as well. The NRA Foundation has provided grants
for building improvements as well as equipment for our rifle teams. Tickets can be purchased in advance.



